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Observations by the Committee on Conferences in accordance 
- ~ith ~aragraph 6 of General Assembly re[3olution 35/10 x-

1. In accordance with paragraph 6 of resolution 35/10 A, by which the General 
Assembly had decided that all proposals affecting the schedule of conferences and 
meetings made at sessions of the General Assembly shall be reviewed by the Committee 
on Conferences when aQministrative implications ~re being considered under the 
requirements of rule 153 of the rules of nrocedure of the Assembly, the Committee on 
Conferences met to review the implications of th~ draft resolution contained in 
document A/36/L.3/Rev.l, in particular parasraphs 3o 4, 5 and 9. 

2. In the course of the discussion on the arrangements for the International 
Conference on Kampuchea, the majority of delegations indicated that they supported 
the nrovision of services to the Conference and the Ad Hoc Conmittee. The -·---
dele~ations of Hungary and the Union of Soviet Socialist Republics stated that in 
the vievr of their delee;ations no services and facilities should be provided by the 
United Nations for the Conference and the Ad Hoc Committee; The Committee noted the 
proposed servicing arran~ements, as set out in document A/C. 'J/36/18, but observed 
that in the light of the experience gained during the first session of the 
Conference, a better utilization of conference resources could be achieved. 

3. In vieH of the undetermined venue and dates of the proposed meetins, the 
CoiiJil1i ttee on Conferences wishes to point out that any future schedulinc; involving 
Headq_uarters, might have to take account of the holding of the Second Special 
Session of the General Assembly Devoted to Disarmament, the Third United Eations 
Conference :m the Law of the Sea and the thirty-seventh regular session of the 
General Assembly so as to avoid overlaps and competing demands for limited 
facilities and services. 
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4. As regards the establishment of the Ad Hoc Committee, the Committee on 
Conferences wishes to draw the attention of the General Assembly to the relevant 
portions of General Assembly resolution 35/5 of 20 October 1980. 


